
 
 

 

April 7, 2025 

William Paterson University 

Request for Proposal #R197-25 Security Guard Services for Residence Life Buildings 

Request for Proposal Status Update Including Questions and Answers 

Issued by Steve Sondey – WP Director of Purchasing 

 

1. There are no specification changes.  The University will not issue an addendum for this 
request for proposal. 
 

2. Bids remain due by or at 2:00 PM, April 24, 2025. 
 

3. The following are the answers to the questions received. 

Q1. Please provide a seniority list for the officers assigned to WPU? 

A1. The University does not maintain seniority listings for the contractor’s 
employees.  

Q2. What is the payrate for the supervisor?  

A2. The State Building Services Contracts Act does not identify a prevailing wage 
rate for a supervisor. 

Q3. Any specific training requirements - Clery Act, etc.? 

 A3. There are no specific training requirements. 

Q4. Are bidders permitted to submit terms and conditions exceptions with their bid 
proposal submissions?  

 A4. Terms and conditions exceptions will not be considered. 

 

- End of update  - 


